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“Working together with parents and children’s services – together our children will have a better future” 

A message from Mrs Tomlinson… 
I hope that you have all had a good week.  
 

Year 6 were in fine form on Wednesday morning for their 
end of KS2 graduation ceremony. It was wonderful to see 

so many 
parents in 
attendance 
and for them 
to be part of 
the 
celebrations. 
Our Year 6 
graduation is 
always a grand 
affair and we 

really do take the time to celebrate the achievements of 
the children. The children looked fabulous in their 
graduation gowns and, in between the awards being 
presented, they impressed their audience with some 
beautiful singing and instrumentals.   
  
A number of the staff 
are feeling exhausted 
today after staying at 
school well after 
school hours so that 
the Year 6 pupils 
could enjoy a 
leavers’ party. Again, 
we were absolutely 
delighted that so 
many children were 
able to attend and 
have a fun evening 
with their friends. In 
total this year, there 
are 21 different 
secondary schools that the children are moving on to so 
these final days together are all about making 
memories.   
 

You will have received your child’s end of year report this 
afternoon which summarises the progress your child has 
made across this academic year and the targets that they 
need to work on as they enter their next school year. We 
hope that you find the report informative.  
 

Please note that school finishes next Friday at 1:30pm. 
Pupils will be expected to wear school uniform as normal 
on this day as we leave the non-uniform option as a treat 
for Year 6 on their final day of primary school.  
 

I am sure many of you will be watching the final of the 
European Football Championship on Sunday evening: I 
hope your nerves hold out and that the match doesn’t go 
to penalties! Let’s see if football is finally coming home or 
if Mr Paches and the Spanish members of our Lynch Hill 
community will be the ones feeling jubilant come 
Monday morning! As we recognise that so many children 
will want to stay up late to watch the match, we will do 
as we did back in July 2021 and enable children to have a 
softer start on Monday morning. Classes will be open 
from 8:30am but rather than registers closing at 8:45am, 
they will remain open until 10:00am. Fingers crossed for 
a great match on Sunday. 
  
Please note, this will be the last newsletter for this 
academic year. Have a lovely weekend and see you next 
week.  
  

Lindsey Tomlinson 

 

Something to try… connecting with others  
We are ending our well-being year with easy suggestions 
to increase well-being and boost mood for all the family. 
This week, try and get in touch with someone you’ve 
been meaning to for a while, but haven’t got round to. 
Send a text, do a video call, knock on a neighbour’s door, 
maybe even write a letter or email! Reaching out to 
others benefits our own mental health, but also the well-
being of the person we contact.  
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“Working together with parents and children’s services – together our children will have a better future” 

The Cozy Reading Corner 
At our school, we want to encourage reading across the whole of the school community – and that includes our parents 
and carers! This term we will continue with our book reviews from/for our children with occasional recommendations for 
books recommended for adult reading.  This week we have a lovely handwritten review from Year 4 

 

 
Thought for the Week 

This week our PRESENT focus has been PASSION 

 

Early Ears Club  
What a great year 
we’ve had! 
Our main focus has always been enjoyment, 
participation, teamwork and listening skills. We have 
learnt to play pulse and rhythm on a variety of percussion 
instruments as well as internalising rhythms. We’ve also 
focused a lot on music games: ‘Jump Jim Joe’, ‘Let’s be 
friends’, ‘Rhythm Robot’, ‘Don’t clap this one back’, and 
finding the hidden rhythms. They have really enjoyed 
‘chrome lab’ for composition, pitches and rhythms. 
Some useful websites and Youtube channels for the 
holidays include: ‘Chrome lab’, Rhythm play alongs 
Mario, Musication. Looking forward to seeing you all 
again in September, and we hope to welcome some new 
faces.” -Mrs Stoker 
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If you are interested in your child joining Early Ears Club 
please email: music.service@slough.gov.uk to secure a 
space! The club is for children in KS1 and Reception, and 
runs throughout the school year. 

 

Goodbye from Mrs Poole... 
As mentioned in last week’s newsletter, the wonderful 
Mrs Poole is retiring this summer after working at Lynch 
Hill since 1987! She wanted to share a few words before 
she leaves… 
 
I struggle to find the words to sum up 37 years at Lynch 
Hill but I am going to give it a try! My time at this school 
has been absolutely amazing, I am so grateful for the 
opportunities and experiences that I have had at LHS, but 
what will always stick out to me is the time that I have 
got to spend with the children. Working at a school isn’t 
easy, it takes a lot of dedication and patience but seeing 
the children achieve their goals is what makes everything 
worth it. Over the years there have been a lot of sad times 
however the good times manage to outweigh them. 
 
I wouldn’t change a single thing about my time at Lynch 
Hill and I will sorely miss it! 

 
The Summer Reading Challenge 
This week Reception and KS1 were visited by staff from 
Slough Library Service. They spoke to the children about 
the resources they can access at the libraries in Slough. 
They also informed them about their Summer Reading 
Challenge and how by taking part they can gain rewards. 
This year it is all about getting creative. Music, junk-
modelling, photography, dancing, story writing, the 
possibilities are endless. The children can discover new 
books, unlock rewards along the way and achieve 
something amazing this summer.  To join in with the 
challenge the children need to be library members. This 
can be done online (Libraries – Slough Borough 
Council) or by visiting the library itself either in Britwell, 
Cippenham, Langley or at The Curve in Slough. 
 
Children aged 4 and over can complete the challenge by 
enjoying six library books over the summer, collecting 
stickers and rewards along the way. Those that finish will 
be awarded a medal and certificate to mark their 
achievement. The challenge: 

1. Presents reading as a fun and enjoyable activity 

2. Encourages children to become lifelong book lovers 
3. Helps prevent the trend for reading skills to dip over 

the summer holidays 
4. Enhances and supports the school’s reading 

initiatives. 
The fun rewards motivate the children to progress 
through the challenge and it is inclusive to children of all 
abilities as they can choose any library books that appeal 
to them to count towards the challenge 

 

 
Sporting Success! 
Berkshire Boccia Final 
On Tuesday, a small group of Year 
5&6 children went to Braywick for 
the Boccia Finals. The team did an 
absolutely fantastic job and 
managed to come in 2nd place out of 
5 schools. Miss Glover got to leave 
the office to accompany Mrs Kurton 
on the trip and was absolutely blown 
away by the level sportsmanship the 
children showed. They cheered each other on and 
worked their absolute 
hardest in each game. 
The group of children 
that went should be 
incredibly proud of 
themselves, it was an 
absolute pleasure to 
see them take part!  
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Berkshire Quadkids Athletics Final 
On Tuesday 9th July, 10 children from years 5&6 
competed in the Berkshire Finals QuadKids Athletics 
competition. The entire team was exceptional! We could 
have wished for better weather but I could not have 
wished that the children performed better. For some it 
was their last competition at Lynch Hill School, most of 
these children have been doing athletics with me for 4 
years and they will be missed! 
 
I am pleased to say that out of 12 other schools, our 
children came in 4th place, losing out to a medal by just 4 
points!  
 
Our athletics team do well because our team have 
strength and depth, they listen to coaching points, they 
always want to achieve to their highest ability, they are 
passionate, they are dedicated and most of all they are 
happy. – Mrs Jolly 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
England’s win over The Netherlands 
by Skye Newell – Year 1 
 
"I liked the first half of the England match. There were 
lots of injuries in the second half and my favourite bit was 
Kane scoring a penalty. Palmer came on and Pickford was 
doing well. The whole team was doing soooo well. They 
had a free kick and Virgil Van Dijk had a yellow card. 
Pickford came out of the goal, then Ollie Watkins scored. 
Come on England! Then, they just talked about the goal. 
In the morning, we were talking about the match and the 
goals. I am nervous about Sunday because I am playing 
football but I hope I can win like England!" 

A Right Royal Invitation (for Lynch Hill 
Primary Families Only!) 
Good morning from Windsor Castle 

As part of our on-going aim to ‘reach out’ we are 
opening Pug Yard Learning Centre on Tuesday 27 
August for a Free Family Fun Day. 
This will be an entirely free day run entirely within 
the Learning Centre (no access to the castle.) 
We have chosen your school’s families to be invited.  
I attach a link:    https://tickets.rct.uk/product/11/5474   

This is a ticketed event.  Note, the event is not 
visible on our website and is not open to the general 
public. 

 

Summer Knights - Family Fun Day 
  

Pug Yard Learning Centre, Windsor Castle, St Albans 
Street, Windsor. 

Tuesday 27 August 2024 

10:00 - 14:00 

Booking is necessary. Note: no entry to The Castle (closed) 
Booking link. https://tickets.rct.uk/product/11/5474   

  
We extend an invitation to all Lynch Hill Primary 
families to join us this summer for our free Family 

Fun Day. 
Children can enjoy some creative crafting at the 

Castle's Learning Centre and even make a memento 
to take away. 

During the day there will be Knights 
Wanted workshops delivered by the Castle's very own 

page. 
We will also have armour and costume handling 

workshops during the day for the children to dress up 
as historical characters. 

Why not bring a picnic to enjoy and make a lovely day 
of it? 
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Dates for Your Diary 
 

Our website calendar is up to date with all the key dates 
for this academic year including non-uniform days and 
school trips.  You can access it using this link: Calendar - 
Lynch Hill School Primary Academy 
(lhsprimaryacademy.org.uk) 

 
Summer 2024 
Term ends on:              Friday 19th July 2024 

Inset Days:                    Monday 22nd July, Tuesday 
23rd July, Wednesday 24th July 

More information, dates and events are available on our 
website: 
Calendar - Lynch Hill School Primary Academy 
(lhsprimaryacademy.org.uk) 

 
Term dates for this and next year can be found on our  
Website: Term dates - Lynch Hill School Primary Academy 
(lhsprimaryacademy.org.uk 

 

We are a Nut and Seed Free School 
Please make sure that you do not give your children 
nutty bars, seeded bread, Nutella, Kinder Bueno or any 
other item containing nuts in their lunch box.  We have 
a number of children and staff with life threatening 
allergies to nuts and seeds, and even touching the hand 
of a child who has come in to contact with nuts or seeds 
could be fatal.   
No nuts + no seeds = no problem. 
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PLEASE Pre-Pay Your Breakfast Club and Lunches! 
Lunch cards must be pre-purchased via the SchoolMoney app. Just click on “buy a 

shop item”. If you need help, just pop to the office where we can help you. 
We would ask that ALL parents check their child/ren’s SchoolMoney account and pay 

any outstanding debts immediately. Thank you for your cooperation 
 

Please note that all Friday meal debts will not be on Schoolmoney until Monday 
afternoon. 
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 LYNCH HILL PRIMARY SCHOOL- LUNCH MENU   Spring & Summer 2024                     Jacket Potato available for KS2 only 

 

 

 
 
 
 

DAIRY FREE 

DAIRY FREE 

15th – 19th July will be Week 1! 
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EYFS Praise Award given to one child for achievement    

Red  

AM  
Ayaan 

Saleeth  

FOR  

His consistent positive attitude.  

PM  
Talha 

Hassan  
Growing in confidence when talking to his peers.   

Green  
AM  

William 

Alves  
Working hard to improve his communication skills.  

PM  Fatima Mybe  Always being super helpful to her friends and other adults.  

Blue  Omysha Bakshi  Being a wonderful role model.  

Yellow  Abd-al Rahman  Having a super positive week and making the most of our water play  

Dolphin  Panahi Kaur  Being so enthusiastic about everything we do and learn in Dolphin Class.  

Starfish  Haniya Khan   Fantastic effort completing this week's writing challenges. Super star!  

Seahorse  Lily Pearson  Being a busy and enthusiastic member of the class.    

Turtles  Luca Geamanu  Showing such enthusiasm when practising our class song.  

EYFS Head-Teacher Award given to one child for Achievement    

Dolphins  Inayat Kaur  

FOR  
  

Being such a kind and caring friend.  

Starfish  
Shemaar Langley-

Budhu  
Inventing fun and creative group activities and games using class resources.      

Seahorse  Eva Balagura  Growing in confidence in speaking a little more to adults and her peers.  

Turtles  Anmesh Sett  Showing such a keen interest on our topic about vehicles.  

KS1 Praise Award given to two children for achievement  

1P  

Nicolas Najmi  

FOR  
  

Consistently applying himself in his reading and writing – well done!  

Muscab 

Abdirachman  
Improved concentration and listening within all subjects. Keep it up!   

1K  
India Taaffe  

Excellent work and determination in our writing lessons. You have really grown in 

confidence with your writing- well done!  

Shaheer Shahzad  Super hard work in maths – well done!  

1A  
Knox Austin  His resilience throughout the week.  

Tyler Chesney  Trying so hard to keep up with his learning after his absence.  

1N  
Ayaan Salwar  Working so hard in maths this week. Keep it up super star!  

Tommy Chesney  His great handwriting and improved pieces of writing. Keep it up super star!  

2S  

Maryum Faisal  Her fantastic attitude to learning and behaviour in class. Well done, Maryum!  

Muhammad Areeb 

Irfan  
Improved work in maths and a good attitude to learning. Well done, Areeb!  

2M  
Maryam Shah  Her fabulous extended writing this week,  

Megan Francis  Her maths has been amazing this week! Well done Megan.  

2N  

Musa Malik  
Displaying super maths knowledge and approaching all tasks with a smile. Well 

done Musa!  

Stevie Milner  
Always looking out for everyone and being a wonderful friend to others in our 

class. Well done Stevie!  

2K  

Solomiya 

Sadlovska 
Working very hard in maths and English with dedication and a smile! Well done!  

Eshmeet Nijjar  

  

Being a super star by always sitting nicely during carpet time, completing his tasks 

and having a growth mindset. Well done Eshmeet!  

KS1 Head-Teacher Award given to one child for achievement  

1P  Aarav Chadha  

  
FOR  
  

His enthusiasm for learning. Well done Aarav!  

1K  Rayyan Khan  Super attitude to school and hard work in all of his lessons. Well done Rayyan!  

1A  Kenza Malik  Always trying her hardest. Keep it up, Kenza!  

1N  
Esmae-Harrison 

Wheeler  

Her positive attitude to learning and being a super helper around the classroom. 

Keep it up Esmae!  

2S  Tanisha Patel   Improved resilience and her fantastic learning attitude. Well done, Tanisha!  

2M  Mehdi Zaidi  
His wonderful attitude, always approaching tasks with enthusiasm and trying his 

best. Great work Mehdi!  

2N  Sartaj Singh  
His positive attitude and commitment to his work throughout the year. Well done 

Sartaj!  



 

 

2K  Alaya Mhatey  
Her mature attitude towards all tasks and for being caring and helpful to her peers. 

Well done Alaya!  

 

KS2 Praise Awards given to two children for achievement  

3R  
Pola Zocwcak-Klient  

for  

Her enthusiasm and positive attitude to all tasks set for her, you are an amazing girl!  

Ibraheem Malik  Doing his best in making good choices especially during play times, keep it up.  

3C  
Maanvika Rana  

Being an amazing member of our class, you are a great role model for your peers, 

keep it up!  

Hurr Zaidi  Working hard in English to create a great build up in his story writing.   

3M  
Ekam Sandhu   Working hard on perfecting his castle in Design & Technology.   

Raahim Rehman   Working hard in English this week. Keep it up!   

3A  

Lenny Smeaton   Working hard in Maths this week. Well done!  

Tinashe Chademunhu   
Being super helpful and for sharing some excellent ideas in English writing this 

week. Well done!  

4O  
Leon Swiatek  

Great participation in all lessons, it’s lovely to see you contributing and sharing your 

ideas. Well done!  

Lexey Ruffle  Working really hard in all lessons and sharing her ideas with class. Good work!  

4D  
Sarah Adil  Working hard all year round. Well done, we are all so proud of you!  

Ahmad Awan  Writing a fantastic fantasy story in English this week.  

4A  

Ibrahim Gondal  Making the right choices this week. Keep it up Ibrahim.  

Amir Chagra  
Using ambitious vocabulary and following success criteria for his writing in English. 

Well done Amir. 

4P  
Piper Willams  Working hard and researching about South America in Geography. Well done!  

Shanujaa Kumanan  Working very hard in all lessons and answering questions. Well done!  

5P  
Callum Jones  His extraordinary effort in maths lessons this week.  

Helena Mushotsi  Her impeccable manners and excellent attitude towards learning.  

5B  
Savanna Toombs  Answering all questions in comprehension to the best of her ability.  

Abraham Mensah  Always being polite.  

5H  
Verity-Anne Ford  

Always showing an excellent attitude to her learning and demonstrating wonderful 

leadership skills.  

Mohammed Alsayed  Trying to improve his behaviour choices in the playground and the classroom.  

5J  
Yuvraj Singh  Amazing explanation of the relationship between length, height and volume.  

Ryan Hammami  For proudly representing his class in the school concert.  

6S  The whole class   
This year has been incredible and winning the Lynch Hill Games was the ultimate 

way to end the year. I will miss each and every one of you.  

6P  Everyone in 6P  
What a pleasure it has been getting to know you all this year. The time has flown. 

You are all superstars – thank you for making it so memorable x   

6J  The whole class  
Even though I have only taught you for a short while, it certainly has felt like a 

Chessington rollercoaster. All the best for the future 6J.   

6R  
Luqmaan Ghafoor  Running the Trading Game efficiently and demonstrating a commendable attitude 

towards its proper management.   Bryan Soh Taffohuo  

Headteacher’s Awards given to one child for achievement  

3R  Safiya Muhammad  

for  

Showing how perseverance can produce great work. Safiya challenges herself to do 

her best in all areas of the curriculum.  

3C  Aarav Shukla  
Showing his amazing maths knowledge and understanding, and sharing this with his 

learning partner.   

3M  Ayla Spahia   

For always offering to help her peers and teacher with daily tasks. You are a 

wonderful friend to everyone in 3M. We are very lucky to have you in our class. 

Thank you.   

3A  Joshua McVaigh   
Working hard this week in all aspects of his learning and trying new activities, 

embracing one of our school values. Well done Joshua, I am so proud of you.   

4O  Varad Dalvi  Taking steps to improve his engagement in lessons.  

4D  Hamza Muhammad  Trying his best this week and showing enthusiasm in all your lessons.  

4A  Sarim Shoyab  Incredible independence in his English writing. We are so proud of you.  



 

 

4P  Romell Lake  
Working very hard in English and maths this week and being very helpful in class. 

Well done!  

5P  Aksitha Selvarajah    Being a great role model for everyone in 5P.  

5B  Rihaan Jayanthi    Working very well in class this week.  

5H  Holly Perry    
Pushing herself out of her comfort zone to gain a sense of achievement when trying 

new things.   

5J  Gurnaina Sahota    Amazing wordlist and definitions from our class book ‘Oliver Twist’.   

6S  Mahi Patel     For working on her peer friendships this week.   

6P  Anisa Sajjad    
Her commitment to school activities and for singing a wonderful solo in the Yr6 

Graduation ceremony.  

6J  Hashir Awan    
Being a role model towards his peers in all class activities. Hashir has a calming 

influence on those around him.  

6R  Safaa Sajid    Striving to improve her behaviour and attitude towards school life.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Head Teacher’s Award Afternoon Tea with Mrs T! 

 

 

 

 


